The Lamplighter



June 2021 • Salem United Church of Christ

Higginsville, Missouri

Dear Friends,

One of the great works of literature in the United States is Herman Melville's *Moby-Dick; or, The Whale.* It is also a book that few of us ever actually read. Believe it or not, I did read it many years ago, and I have sometimes facetiously referred to it as 600 pages of nineteenth-century whaling minutiae followed by thirty pages of heart-pounding excitement. That is more than a bit unfair, but not entirely inaccurate. Even so, it really is a good book, just not an easy one to read.

Forty-one chapters into the story, the narrator, call him Ishmael, describes Captain Ahab's obsession with the great white whale, Moby Dick. In that description, we read these words: "All that most maddens and torments; all that stirs up the lees of things; all truth with malice in it; all that cracks the sinews and cakes the brain; all the subtle demonisms of life and thought; all evil, to crazy Ahab, were visibly personified, and made practically assailable in Moby Dick."

This is a description not only of obsession but also of madness, of insanity. A part of Ishmael's description is that this madness is "all truth with malice in it." After what we have been through in the last several years, all of which intensified even more during the pandemic, I have come to believe that there are many of us who live "all truth with malice in it."

When I was working on my dissertation, I realized that a good deal of the opposition that my subject faced as he spread the word of his belief in the imminent return of Jesus, was due to his absolute belief that his interpretation of biblical prophecies was the only logical interpretation, and maybe the only possible true interpretation. So sure was he that he had found the great hidden Truth of scripture that he could not admit the possibility that he could be in error.

So it is, I believe, with all of us when we conflate "my truth" with "the truth." Whenever we think that we possess the whole truth, whenever we think we know the full depth and breadth of truth, then we are only a short step from believing that anyone who has another "truth" is not only wrong but quite possibly evil, as well. Believing that we have the whole truth of anything, we draw a line in the sand, so that those who agree with us are on the right side and those who do not agree with us are on the wrong side. It is a dangerous situation that we create, dangerous for others and for ourselves.

All my life I have heard people chide Pontius Pilate for his question during his interrogation of Jesus in John 18.38: "What is truth?" But maybe that is one of the most important questions we can ask ourselves and should ask ourselves every time we speak or write a post on social media. Before we click "post," we should consider, "What is truth? Is this truth, or is it my truth only?" Maybe asking the ourselves those questions would remind us that while "The Truth" exists somewhere, it does not dwell fully in us, it cannot dwell fully in us. We are finite creatures, and we can only reach occasional glimpses of the whole Truth, out of the corners of our eyes, as it were., like Moses getting a glimpse of God's backside because seeing all of God would likely kill him (Exodus 33.17-23).

Instead of speaking all truth with malice in it, I suggest that we learn to "speak the truth in love" (Ephesians 4.15). Paul uses this phrase in a conversation about the unity and maturity of the body of Christ. Speaking the truth in love is a demonstration of our growing unity and maturity, of growing in every way to be more Christlike. Speaking the truth in love is never hurtful, never belittles another, respects the other, and values right relationship with the other over controlling the other.

Our world has enough of all truth with malice in it. Let us seek the Way of Jesus for a while and see where that will take us.

Grace and Peace

Tommy

From the Church Records

Financial Report: April 2021

General Fund Wood & Huston Bank

General Fund Balance 4/01/21	\$17,699
Current deposits	\$ 9,686
Current expenses	\$17,486
Current Fund Balance 4/30/21	\$ 9,899

Building Fund:

\$24,716
\$ 169
\$ 1,615
\$23,270

O.C.W.M. (Member Contributions for April) \$65

Views Live Stream	April Attendance	10:00 a.m. In-Person
504	4-4-21	122
	Easter	
215	4-11-21	59
592	4-18-21 Confirmation	80
	Commination	
230	4-25-21	61
385	Average	81
	Total Average 466	

No boundaries

Love is a commitment to seek the good and to work for the good and welfare of others. It doesn't stop at our front door or our neighborhood, our religion or race, or our state's or [our] country's border. This is one great fellowship of love throughout the whole wide earth, as the hymn goes. It often calls us to step outside of what we thought our boundaries were, or what others expect of us. It calls for us to sacrifice, not because doing so feels good, but because it's the right thing to do.

—Bishop Michael Curry, Love Is the Way

THANK YOU

The family of William "Bill" Soendker would like to say Thank You to all of our family, friends, and church family for the telephone calls and cards for the passing of our beloved family member. Your thoughtfulness and kindness was greatly appreciated.

Patty Soendker and families,

Margaret L. Soendker

Karen Homfeld and families

Joyce and Mark Gross and families

From guilt to grace

For Jerry Schemmel, a 1989 plane crash that killed more than 100 people ended up shaping his life and faith. The sports broadcaster walked away from the tragedy with minimal physical injuries but was haunted by survivor's guilt and PTSD. "The big turning point for me came when I became a Christian," he says. "Things got much easier to deal with after that, I believe, because I had the best ally fighting the fight with me, Jesus Christ."

Schemmel, author of *Chosen to Live*, says he'd love to be able to "go back and rewrite the script" and change what happened that July day in Sioux City, Iowa. "But since I can't, I just have to keep on trusting God, trusting that he put me through this experience to serve him, to be the man he wants me to be and ultimately give him glory."

It is time for...Summer Special Music!

With the pandemic last summer, we were unable to have summer special music. Now, with Salem reopening, the worship committee decided to move forward with inviting people to share their talents this summer! If you play an instrument or enjoy singing and would like to share your musical talent during the summer worship service, please call Jamie Smith at 660-232-4470 to schedule a Sunday. You may also call the church office 660-584-3603 and leave a message and Jamie will then contact you. Thank you for considering sharing your talent with us!



Best Birthday Wishes in June go to...

Kyle Williams	1	Grace Niemeier	10	Corey Robinette	21
Kevin Hursman	2	Sandy Thompson	10	Kathy Bodenstab-Wills	21
Monica Vincent	2	Jocelyn Kirchhoff	11	Susan Jensen	22
Gabriel Short	3	Katie Lettau	12	Bill Davenport	23
Elaine Adams	3	Keaston Cooper	13	Lawson Kirchhoff	23
Amanda Dobson	3	Sherry Kilpatrick	14	Kathy Bird	24
Carys Brockman	3	Angel Lamb	15	Janet Knehans	25
Jameson Kilpatrick	5	Darcy Aversman	15	Jakob Long	25
Clayton Berry	5	Lance Kays	16	Jacob Baggs	25
Clint Wood	5	Casey Warren	16	A.J. Engle	26
Fay Tilly	6	Karen Fiegenbaum	17	Dakota Russell	26
Jeff Gash	7	Josh Baggs	19	Sue Starke	27
Addison Clark	8	Haiden Jensen	20	Amanda White	27
Tenley Pessetto	8	Kendall Rinne	20	Lena Zeller	30
Kamryn Cowherd	9			Hailey Pessetto	30



A week of tributes to Dad

To celebrate the special man in your life, use a quote a day the week before Father's Day, or honor him with tributes the whole week after. Write one of these (or one of your own) on a card, make a message into a placemat, tape one to the bathroom mirror — get creative!

Every day of the week is a good day to celebrate his love and show him yours.

"The heart of a father is the masterpiece of nature." —Antoine F. Prévost

"To the world you are a dad. To our family you are the world." —Unknown

"The best fathers have the softest, sweetest hearts. In other words, great dads are real marshmallows."

-Richelle E. Goodrich

"Dad: a son's first hero, a daughter's first love." —Unknown

"A good father is one whose only reason for putting down a laughing baby is to pick up a crying one."

-Linda Poindexter

"My father didn't do anything unusual. He only did what dads are supposed to do — be there." —Max Lucado

"I love my father as the stars. He's a bright shining example and a happy twinkling in my heart." —Terri Guillemets

OUR FRIENDS AND CHURCH FAMILY IN CARE FACILITIES

Listed below are our members and friends (at the time of printing of the Lamplighter) now residing or recovering at our local and surrounding community nursing homes and care facilities. A card from a church family member would be a delightful surprise!

Meyer Care Center, 1201 W. 19th St., Higginsville, MO 64037

Al Dieckhoff Mary Kirchhoff Hayes and Grace Niemeier Anna Marie Rinne Kenneth Schemmer Earl Struchtemeyer Bob Tankesley Mary Ann Vorwark

<u>Riverbend Heights Rehab & Health, Lexington Nursing</u> <u>Home, 1221 South Highway 13, Lexington, MO 64067</u>

Mark Gieselman

Barb Siegfried:

1001 Quincy Dr. Warrensburg, MO 64093

OPTIONS FOR THE CHURCH BULLETIN:

You have a couple options for the church bulletin. The church bulletin is on the Salem website: salemucchigginsville.org/home/church-news/
If you would prefer to view the bulletin on your phone or tablet during worship instead of using a paper copy, please feel free to use that option. If you like the paper copy that is available as well.

• John Knox Village and Meyer Care Center Bible Study has been cancelled until further notice.

Women's Fellowship Circle News:

Women's Fellowship Circles will not be meeting until further notice. The Women's Fellowship Board will not be meeting until further notice as well.

PRAYERS AND CONCERNS

Anyone who is in need of prayers, please call the church office, (660) 584-3603.

See light, be light

In January 2021, National Youth Poet Laureate Amanda Gorman presented her poem "The Hill We Climb" at the presidential inauguration. The final lines read: "For there is always light, / if only we're brave enough to see it. / If only we're brave enough to be it."

How often we long for light! In recent years we've agonized amid pandemic, angry politics and new awareness of racism. Some have suffered deep sorrow. But Jesus says, "I am the light of the world" (John 8:12) and invites us to turn to him. God is always bringing light into darkness, through helpers, healers, peacemakers, friends. Sometimes bravery is required to turn our focus from the negative to the positive — to see the light of God.

Jesus also says, "You are the light of the world" (Matthew 5:14, emphasis added) and calls us to brighten the gloom. That requires bravery, as Gorman notes, but as Christians we're urged to look for light not just to make our own lives better but to shine into others' lives too. The Holy Spirit gives us the needed courage — to both see and be light.



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Memorial Committee is asking for volunteers to water the flower pots at the front doors of the church. If you are interested please call Mary Homfeld, 584-3060.

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING April 15th. 2021, 7:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Salem Church Council was held on Thursday, April 15th. 2021, 7:30 p.m. in the downstairs dining hall. Members present were Bobby Bergsieker, Keill Borchers, Sharon Hoefer, Mark Hook, Marc Jensen, Barb Nolte, Pastor Tommy, and incoming council members Alex Starke and Carla Starke.

President Marc Jensen called the meeting to order, Pastor Tommy opened with the devotion of Psalm 4, and prayer. Minutes were read, and approved. The financial report was given by Sharon, discussed, and approved with balances of \$17,699 in the General Fund and \$24,716 in the Building and Grounds Fund. The total average attendance of 262 includes in-person (45) and live stream views (217).

Pastor Tommy shared the move toward more open service has gone quite well, he is grateful most members continue to wear masks and maintain a respectful distance from one another. Live Streaming has become an essential part of Salem's ministry and with donated funds the production is improving. A memorial service/celebration of life for Bob Pragman will be on Saturday, April 24th, on the one-year anniversary of his death. Thank you to the Elders for devising a plan and serving communion on Maundy Thursday, and Easter Sunday. Installation of officers for the coming year will be on Sunday, April 25th. Pastor Tommy is looking forward to, along with our congregation to have the opportunity to welcome them and thank them for their service and leadership. John Knox and Meyer Care center are now open to visitors and he will be

attending to our members.

Correspondence: A thank you was received from OCWM for our 2020 contribution. Council approved a donation of \$20.00 requested from Higginsville Senior Center.

Committee Reports: Christian Ed:

Mark Hook shared Sunday school attendance continues to grow. Bibles have been purchased for the confirmands. The Easter banner will be hung on Sunday. The children's Easter program was well received. The Youth on Mission committee is being formed and will start in the fall.

formed and will start in the fall.

Building & Grounds: Keill shared he has made inquiries to fill in areas in the yard at the Parsonage, a concern was expressed regarding bats possibly trying to regain entrance in the church building. Cemetery: Barb shared cleanup day will be on Saturday, April 17th. Memorial: Sharon reported no meeting. Stewardship: Kevin reported no meeting. Evangelism: No report. Worship: Bobby reported no meeting. Ushers: Council members will continue to usher Sunday services through May.

Unfinished Business: None. New Business: A letter had been received from the Board of Elders suggesting not to reinstate the 8:30 service at this time, possibly waiting until Rally day in September. Returning the 8:30 service requires individuals to assist Pastor Tommy, possibly conflict with youth and adult Sunday school times. The council decided to table month to month. Discussions will continue with the Council and the Board of Elders. Election of Officers was held: President, Keill Borchers, VP, Alex Starke, Secretary, Carla Starke, Financial Secretary, Stacy Barnes, Treasurer, Sharon Hoefer. Next council meeting Date: May 20th. 2021, 7:30 p.m.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned with the "Lord's Prayer".

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Nolte, Council Secretary

Special Days in June

- <u>June 8</u>
 Please remove Memorial Day
 Flowers from Salem
 Cemetery
- June 14
 Flag Day
- <u>June</u> Father's Day Summer Begins

SUNDAY SCHOOL PERFECT ATTENDANCE 2019-2020

4 years - Jaxon Barnes

4 years - Stella Barnes

5 years - Charlie Thaller

8 years - Dixie Thaller

14 years - Charles Grumke

16 years - Dawson Goetz

FOURTH GRADE STUDENTS THAT RECEIVED BIBLES:

Will Knipmeyer Tenley Pessetto Parson Stoner Bailey Urfer Owen Wood



CHURCH INFORMATION

Tommy's email: tlfaris@ctcis.net
Tommy's cell phone: 816-352-2052
Church Telephone: 660-584-3603
Church Email: salemucc@ctcis.net
Church Website: salemucchigginsville.org

Fax number: 660-584-5666

TA TRUCK STOP-CONCORDIA COUNTRY PRIDE:

Travel Centers of America-Concordia, MO-Country Pride Restaurant has a Church Program! We are offering 10% of your ticket price to be donated back to your local church. All you have to do is come in to dine with us, eat, and inform your server that you would like to participate in the program, give your church's name, your name, and we will take care of the rest!

HARVESTERS SCHEDULE

First Assembly of God Church of Higginsville hosts a Harvesters Community Food Network distribution of food on the third Thursday of every month. The work day begins at 8:30 a.m. and ends approximately at Noon. After the food is distributed, volunteers are asked to stay and help clean up the area. Anyone willing to help is asked to call 660-584-3372, (First Presbyterian Church), and leave your name, phone number, and mailing address. Wear comfortable clothes.

ALSO

Bridge to Hope Ministries in conjunction with Harvesters, offers food pick-up on the first Wednesday of every month from Noon-1:30 p.m., 203 W. 16th St. Higginsville, MO.

Our way out

While in London, Timothy Merrill was intrigued that signs with arrows read WAY OUT, rather than EXIT, as they do in America. "Everywhere I went, I saw signs that showed me the WAY OUT," he writes. That made him ponder all the Bible characters who looked for a WAY OUT of predicaments. Moses looked for a WAY OUT of Egypt, Daniel certainly wanted a WAY OUT of the lions' den and countless people thought (and still think) there's no WAY OUT from their sins.

"The good news of the Gospel," Merrill writes, "is that Jesus Christ is the WAY OUT! He is our exit from the messes and disasters we create. He is the exit from sin and unrighteousness. He is the WAY OUT of a life without purpose and the WAY IN to an abundant life. And the symbol of the WAY OUT is not an arrow but a cross. What a blessing to know that Jesus knows — and is — the WAY OUT!"

Thank you for the beautiful flowers at Salem Cemetery celebrating Memorial Day. If you would like to save your flowers please pick them up by Tuesday, June 8. Thank you. The Cemetery Committee



Twelfth Annual Father's Day

Tool Special:

We help provide shelter and warmth with our Mother's Day blankets donations, after the effects of disasters happen. Now its time for Dad to help with the tools for rebuilding.

What better way to honor your father or other influential male than by donating to purchase these tools.

Enclosed in this Lamplighter is a card inside an envelope. Above the inscription in the card write the name(s) of the "dad" you want to honor. Sign your name on the line below. Include a donation (checks can be made to "Salem UCC"). Place card in envelope and put in offering plate or bring to the church office. The cards will be displayed in the sanctuary.

True, needful, kind

If you are tempted to reveal a tale to you someone has told about another, make it pass, before you speak, three gates of gold; these narrow gates.

First, "Is it true?"
Then, "Is it needful?" In your mind give truthful answer. And the next is last and narrowest, "Is it kind?"

And if to reach your lips at last it passes through these gateways three, then you may tell the tale, nor fear what the result of speech may be.

—Beth Day, "The Three Gates" (1835)

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2021 GRADUATES!

Graduate from Santa Fe R-X High School: Graduation day May 7, 2021

<u>Lane Aaron Borchers</u>, son of Keill and Keri Borchers. Lane will be attending State Technical College in Linn, Missouri, to study heavy equipment operations and civil construction engineering.

Graduates from Concordia High School: Graduation day May 14, 2021

<u>Carys Marie Brockman</u>, daughter of J.J. Brockman and Cody Brockman, granddaughter of Fred Jungerman III and Bev Brockman. Carys will be attending the University of Central Missouri and plans to become a child life specialist. <u>Cassidy Jo Warren</u>, granddaughter of Patsy and the late Paul Warren. Cassidy will be attending University of Central Missouri in the fall.

Graduates from Lafayette Co. C-1 High School: Graduation day May 16, 2021

Cooper Thoreau Fisher, son of Josh and Kyla Fisher, grandson of the late Ray Bodenstab, Ernie and Kathy Wills, and Bob and Linda Fisher. Cooper will be attending the University of Central Missouri and majoring in athletic training. Carson David Starke, son of David and Carla Starke, grandson of Gene and Rosa Lee Starke and Dale and Mary Frerking. Carson has enlisted in the United States Marine Corps and he will leave for Camp Pendleton, San Diego, California, on June 28, 2021.

<u>Logan Delayna Tracy</u>, daughter of Dale and Dana Cox, granddaughter of Mark and Joyce Gross and great granddaughter of Margaret L. Soendker. Logan will be attending Missouri Western State University to major in exercise science.

<u>Lucus Urfer</u>, grandson of Lester and Mary Homfeld. Future plans for Lucus include a career in diesel mechanics.

Graduate from Blue Springs High School, Blue Springs, Missouri: Graduation day May 22, 2021

Remington Lynn Wahn, daughter of Brian and Sherry Wahn, granddaughter of Shirley Wahn. Remington will attend college and study to be an obstetrician.

Graduate from Ocean Springs High School, Ocean Springs, Mississippi: Graduation day May 27, 2021

Adam Augustine, son of Derek and Susan Augustine, grandson of Ray Don and Shirley Paul, and Daryl and Paulette Augustine. Adam will be attending the University of Wisconsin, Eau Claire, Wisconsin, in the fall.

Graduate from Manuel High School, Louisville, Kentucky: Graduation day May 28, 2021

<u>Caulin Drago</u>, son of Frank and Kealy Drago, grandson of Pearle and the late Frank Alumbaugh. Caulin will be attending the University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri, for a degree in biology and he will pursue a medical degree.

Graduate from Flower Mound High School, Flower Mound, Texas: Graduation day May 29, 2021

<u>Alexandria Johnson</u>, daughter of Robert and Lauren Johnson, granddaughter of Roy and Janice Johnson. Alexandria will attend University of North Texas, Denton, Texas. She plans to major in environmental science.

Graduates from College:

<u>Chad Allender</u>, son of Tom and Lynette Allender, grandson of Hubert and Mary Dickmeier. Chad graduated May 14, 2021, from Wichita State University with a bachelor's degree in engineering technology.

<u>Joe Goetz</u>, son of Gary and Kari Goetz, grandson of Ron and Geneva Harris, and Lois and the late George Goetz. Joe graduated May 19, 2021, from Ozark Technical College, with a degree in electronic media production.

<u>Paige (Goetz) Stark</u>, daughter of Delbert and Amy Goetz, granddaughter of Jeanne and the late Herb Fleischmann, and Lois and the late George Goetz. Paige graduated May 14, 2021, from Missouri State University, with a degree in child and family development.

<u>Emily (Jensen) Kusgen</u>, daughter of Scott and Susan Jensen. Emily graduated from the University of Missouri on May 7, 2021, with a Doctorate of Nursing Practice (Nurse Practitioner).

Abigail Oelrichs, daughter of Bill and Paula Oelrichs, granddaughter of Evelyn Sander and Mac and Edna Oelrichs. Abby graduated on May 8, 2021, from Northwest Missouri State University with a degree in agricultural science. Allison Starke, daughter of David and Carla Starke, granddaughter of Gene and Rosa Lee Starke and Dale and Mary Frerking. Allison graduated May 13, 2021, from Missouri State University, with a degree in Exercise and Movement Science and minors in Psychology and Bio Medical Science. Allison will be attending the University of Missouri to pursue masters and doctoral degrees in Occupational Therapy.

<u>Bailey Warren</u>, daughter of Kyle and Jill Warren. Bailey graduated from the University of Central Missouri May 9, 2021, with a Bachelor of Science in Nursing to be a Registered Nurse.

Regan Wood, daughter of Clint and Megan Wood. Regan will graduate from Missouri State University with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Wildlife Conservation.



WE EXTEND OUR SYMPATHY TO:

The family of William "Bill" Soendker. Bill passed away Sunday, May 2, 2021. He is the son of Margaret L. Soendker, brother of Karen Homfeld and Joyce Gross. A Memorial Visitation Service was held Friday, May 14, 2021, from 6-8:00 pm. at Hoefer Funeral Home.

ALSO

Stanton and Sandy Thompson. Stanton's sister, Sara "Sally" (Thompson) Borgerson passed away Monday, May 3, 2021. She had a long struggle with cancer. Her graveside service was held Saturday, May 8, 2021, at Ridge Park Cemetery in Marshall Missouri.

ALSO

The family of Grace Werning. Grace passed away Thursday, May 20, 2021. Her visitation and funeral were held at Salem Tuesday, May 25, 2021.

Vacation Bible School

This years theme will be

"Wilderness Escape, Where God Guides & Provides."

VBS will be held August 1st - 4th 6:00pm to 8:00pm.

Mark your calendars! Please come and join us!

Sign up sheets will be available outside the church office and on the church website salemucchigginsville.org under

Christian Education.







We are in need of volunteers!!

If anyone is interested in helping, please let us know! Each volunteer will get a free VBS t-shirt, supper for Volunteers will provided every night between 5pm and 5:45pm, and Volunteers will have the opportunity to spend time with some great youth from our church and community!

Contact June at 660-584-3603 or June's cellphone 660-441-8568

VOLUNTEERS ALSO NEEDED FOR:

Board of Christian Education is looking for anyone that wants to or is willing to volunteer their time to help with Youth Groups (Kindergarten to 8th grade.) A meeting is scheduled for June 15th at 7:00 p.m., anyone is welcome.

SUMMER WORSHIP AND SUNDAY SCHOOL SCHEDULE:

Summer worship time will remain at 10:00 a.m. In-person Sunday School will be held during the 10:00 worship service. Youth Zoom Sunday School will be held at 9:00 a.m. The adult Sunday School class will go on hiatus when the current study is completed. Adult Sunday School will resume on Rally Sunday in September.

Summer fruit basket

Taste some fruit of the Spirit (Galatians 5:22-23)

- perfect for summer, and all year round!
- Love: "There is always an 'again' with love." —Unknown
- Joy: "I don't think of all the misery, but of the beauty that still remains." —Anne Frank
- Peace: "Peace begins with a smile." —Mother Teresa
- Patience: "The purposes of God may sometimes seem delayed, but they are never abandoned." —H.C. Mears
- Kindness: "Kindness is the language which the deaf can hear and the blind can see." —Mark Twain
- Goodness: "Goodness means to do things for the glory of God." —Martyn Lloyd-Jones
- Faithfulness: "Do small things as if they were great because of the majesty of Christ, who does them in us."

—Blaise Pascal

- Gentleness: "There is nothing stronger in the world than gentleness." —Han Suyin
- Self-control: "God gave us a spirit not of fear but of power and love and self-control." —2 Tim. 1:7 (ESV)



Salem United Church of Christ 1500 Main Street Higginsville MO 64037 Non-Profit Organization
POSTAGE PAID
Permit NO. 104
Higginsville MO 64037
Return Service Requested

The Lamplighter





The Lamplighter

Is a monthly newsletter of:

Salem United Church of Christ

1500 Main Street

Higginsville, MO 64037

(660) 584-3603

Fax: 584-5666

E-Mail: salemucc@ctcis.net

Worship with Sunday School

10:00 a.m.

Live Stream Worship Also

10:00 a.m.

Rev. Dr. Tommy Faris

Pastor

Sarah J. Berry

Secretary

Jamie Smith

Music Director

June Howell

Christian Education Coordinator

Anne lles

Youth Music Director

Keill Borchers, President

Church Council

Mark Gross, President

Board of Elders

Emily Bergsieker, President

Board of Christian Education

Lowell Grumke

Custodian

Lindsey Rolf, Volunteer

Assistant Church Secretary

June 2021 • Salem United Church of Christ • Higginsville, Missouri